Lake County Radio Control Club



November 2014

www.lakecountyrcclub.org

AMA CHARTER CLUB #777

Editor: Bill Rago: 847-489-8871

Dick & Bill Two years Back!

lakecountyrc@gmail.com



Dick Hultz stressed the importance of renewing club membership by the March meeting deadline to avoid the *mandatory* new member initiation fee that will be enforced if you miss the deadline... No exceptions!

Meeting Minutes November 6th 2014

The Monthly meeting of the LCRCC was held in the Zion Public Library.

Dick Hultz called the meeting to order at 7:17 with 23 members and one guest.

Secretary report:

The previous month's minutes were presented and accepted as printed in the flypaper

Treasurers Report:

The treasurer's report was presented by Leonard Martin, and accepted as read.

Field officer report:

Jack reported all chairs and umbrellas will be stored this coming weekend 11/8/14. Jack also requested two volunteers help with trimming and field cutting jobs, about 1-1/2 hours every three weeks during the 2015 flying season.

Dick thanked jack and his crew, Sam Brown, Al Parshall for the fantastic job they have done throughout the year!

Safety Report:

Chuck mentioned the importance of not flying over pit and parking areas after having one of his own models break a wing during a loop causing it to crash in the corn field. If that had crashed in an area populated by spectators or vehicles serious damage would result.

Events Director:

Eddie thanked Bill Rago and Sam Brown for cooking at last month's unusual aircraft day, he also thanked Jack Bernard for supplying soft drinks, ice, and water.

Old Business:

Dick mentioned the importance of paying dues before the March 2015 meeting to avoid the mandatory initiation fee if membership goes beyond the final meeting date in March.

New Business:

Dave Taylor is working on another season of indoor flying at Beech Park School a \$10.00 fee will be charged for pilots.

On a unanimous vote membership fee will be waived as a thank you for Jim Buchannon snow plowing the road leading to the flying field for the January 1st event.

Dick mentioned one of our members Ed Dodich is extreamly ill and has requested no calls or visits. Dick will let us know if there any changes.

Nominations of Officers:

Dick nominated Jay Imroth for vice president, Chuck

Smith will take over Leonard Martins former job of treasurer, Leonard will be traveling outside the US for an indefinite period of time preventing him from continuing the treasurers position. Many thanks to Leonard for a fine job!

Jack Bernard accepted the nomination for field officer, Ed Okrzesik will continue as field officer, Dick Hultz will accept the president's position for 2015, Bill Rago will remain recording secretary. All pending on December elections.

Once again doughnuts, coffee, and Jack's world famous chili complete with all the fixins will warm our cold carcasses January 1st 2015!

New Member:

No new members.

Show and Tell:

Chuck Smith told us a company called National Balsa is a great place to purchase any size balsa wood you can imagine, they have reasonable prices with fast shipping. Please contact Chuck for further information.

On a motion, second, and voice vote, the meeting was adjourned at 7:46pm.

Bill Rago Recording secretary

Treasurers Report For	
November 2014	
(Represents October 2014 Activity)	
Opening Checking Balance	\$ 6,408.43
Dues Deposited	
Interest transfer from closed savings account	0.04
50/50 Raffle	28.00
Total Receipts	28.04
John Bernard - Soda/water/ice #1548	(24.47)
Bill Rago - Food #1549	(126.96)
John Bernard - Gas/ice #1550	(25.14)
Pats Services - porta potty - Direct Debit	(84.40)
Total Disbursements	(260.97)
Ending Checking Balance	\$ 6,175.50
	if







NEXT MEETING - DECEMBER
4 TH, 2014 7:15PM
AT ZION-BENTON PUBLIC LIBARARY

2015 Event's Schedule

• Doughnuts & Chili on New Years day Hosted by Ed Okrzesik & Jack Bernard

President: Dick Hult	(847) 244-8265	r.hultz4843@att.net
	,	\circ
VP/Safety Director: Chuck Smith	(847) 362-8865	crolsmi@aol.com
Treasurer: Leonard Martin	(262) 694-7338	lcmjaguar@yahoo.com
Events Director: Ed Okrzesik	(847) 514-2200	poolboss1984@comcast.net
Secretary: Bill Rago	(847) 489-8871	recumbentmister@gmail.com
Field Director: Jack Bernard	(847) 830-6398	thesaintalso@yahoo.com